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SUBJECT  

 
To inform ESR users of the withdrawal of a forthcoming change affecting some users currently 
accessing the service without the required Smartcard to access ESR. 
 

DETAIL 
 
Further to the details contained within UN3182 - URP Lockdown Smartcard Changes it has 
been necessary to withdraw the proposed implementation of these changes from ESR 

Release 54.2. 
 
It is still planned to introduce the changes detailed in UN3182 - URP Lockdown Smartcard 
Changes and these will be rescheduled as soon as possible. 

 
Users are reminded that only the following URPs are enabled to allow access via the 
username and password facility (XXX indicates VPD Number): 
 

• XXX Employee Self Service (Limited Access) 

• XXX Employee Self Service 

• XXX Supervisor Self Service (Limited Access) 

• XXX Class Administration 

• XXX Learning Administration 

• XXX Learning Instructor 

• XXX External Learner 
 

If you are not currently able to access any of the above URPs using a username and 
password and would like to have the ability to do so please raise a ‘Request a new Service’ 
SR to ‘Enable Manual login for Employee Self Service and Learning URPs’ ‘ 
 

For Employing Authorities in England, it is a requirement that access to ESR for all other 
URPs is through the allocation of an NHS Smartcard. 
 

ACTION REQUIRED 
None 

 
NEXT UPDATE 
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A further update will be issued once the dates for deploying the changes are known. 


